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FAREWELL TO 2012,                  

WELCOME 2013 - BUT 

NEVER SAYING                                  

GOOD -BYE                                     

TO TR ADITION!                              

Written by: Holly Peterson 

 

   Wow ï 2013,  how time flies! The New 

Year is always a time of reflection, out 

with the old and in with the new, but not 

when it comes to tradition...or should I say 

commitment, passion and vision.  
 

We as staff are lucky to be associated with 

an agency deeply rooted in tradition. For 

over 88 years we have administered the 

mission envisioned by board members, 

staff and volunteers ïñsupporting people 

with disabilities in their effort to lead                 

independent, productive livesò. Sure the 

name has changed - we have been known 

as Crippled Childrenôs Society, Easter 

Seals,  Handicapped Children and Adults, 

United Cerebral Palsy and finally                        

disAbility Connections - A Center for                

Independent Living. All in effort to not  

only be politically correct...but to be               

more attuned to meeting the needs of                  

individuals  and families with disabilities 

throughout their lifespan and in changing 

environments.  A  long tradition of  

ñlooking forwardò.  
 

In December we once again partnered 

with the Rotary Club of Jackson hosting 

the 75th Annual Christmas Party for area 

children receiving special education                   

services. 75 Years...who would have 

guessed that this event would span                      

three-quarters of a century! (more inside)  

 

Now in 2013, the staff, board and                       

volunteers continue their commitment to 

others through personal experience  ñfrom 

the heartò  and so we can proudly say... 

tradition lives on! ƭ 

A FUNDRAISER TO BENEFIT 

DISABILITY CONNECTIONS  

SATURDAY, JANUARY 26TH                

7 PM to MIDNIGHT  

DAVIS BANQUET CENTER                     

3575 FRANCIS ST.  JACKSON  

   Featuring  

 

 

 

                    

 

                 

 

 

Tickets 
available 

at  

   The Ballooney Bin                             
3465 Ann Arbor Road  - 962-5939                                                               

and                                                                             
disAbility Connections                         

409 Linden Ave. 782 -6054  

      Limited number of                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

tickets available. $25 

each includes a great 

night of blues music,                      

a full chicken dinner,  

door prizes                               

and a cash bar.  



YOU SAID YES TO                       

THE MILLAGE(S)!                             

Written by: Holly Peterson 

 

The staff at disAbility Connections 

was so pleased that the community 

supported the local millages for                 

Education, Transportation and                

Services for Seniors.  Personally 

many of us are deeply ñinvolvedò            

in those services, by riding the bus  

to work each day, sending our                   

children to special education                    

programs and serving  seniors 

through Nursing Facility Transition, 

Respite and the Loan Closet.   

 

We know that by standing back 

waiting for things to happen, they 

just may not!  We have benefitted 

over time by those before us who 

have advocated for accessible                 

transportation, for special education 

services in our schools and by our 

community providing programs                  

and services to meet the needs                    

of local seniors. 

 

I must say I was concerned that                   

tax-payers were already feeling                 

the pinch of the   economy and                  

we should not expect the supports 

that we received.  But I was more 

than pleasantly surprised. And                  

even more so - proud that I live                         

in a community where others                    

saw the value of protecting                          

services for  those who need them.  

Even if you were personally not                   

in need. You clearly saw the value 

and the possibilities that one day 

you, a friend, a neighbor or a                      

family member may need them.     

You stepped up to the plate for                       

our whole community and I                     

thank you! ƭ 
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HAPPY 2013                

FROM DISABILITY            

CONNECTIONS 

STAFF!  

Thanks to you and other generous     

supporters, disAbility Connections is in 

its 88th year of supporting people with 

disabilities and their families. 
 

This year has seen the renovation of         

the former Braillôs Cleaners and the 

start-up of Fix-dis at 405 Prospect, 

thanks to many dedicated volunteer 

hours and much patience. Having                      

Fix-dis available for repair of wheel-

chairs, walkers etc. has increased our 

capacity to assist more people with 

simple repairs, thanks to the help of 

several regular volunteers. Please 

spread the word! 
 

We are pleased to announce our                         

disAbility Connections, Board Officers,                 

as of October 2012: (listed to the left). 

We thank the Board Members from 

both Boards for their tireless work                

and support of our organization! 
 

We are working hard to improve                  

customer service and quality. You may 

notice changes in our reception area. 

Weôve recycled and moved the front 

desk and cabinetry to allow people to 

step further away from the front doors 

and have a comfortable place to sit 

while waiting. Our volunteers have 

been busy painting to give  a fresh 

look. The parking lot has also been                  

re-coated to provide better traction and 

less danger of falls. There have been 

internal process changes, as well, and 

these will continue as we improve                

customer service, quality and outcomes 

for our communities. If you have                   

suggestions, weôd love to hear them!ƭ 

             Lesia                      
Executive Director 

 

 

 

disAbility Connections Inc.                  

2012- 2013 Board of Directors  



 òTHROUGH THE 

LOOKING GLASSó 

ANNOUNCES 2013 

SCHOLARSHIP    

APPLICATION  

 

Through the Looking Glass                

and its National Center for                  

Parents with Disabilities and 

their Families are pleased to 

announce new scholarships  

specifically for high school     

seniors or college students                

who have parents with                             

disabilities.  A total of fifteen 

$1000 scholarships will be                   

given out Fall 2013.   

To be eligible, you must be               

either a High School Senior             

(a high school graduate or  

graduating senior) by Summer 

2013, planning to attend a                

two-year or four-year college in  

Fall 2013 or a College Student. 

currently enrolled in a two-year 

or four-year college in Fall 

2013. In both cases you must be 

in pursuit of an AA, AS, BA or 

BS degree, and have at least one 

parent with a disability. 

 

Please go to the website: 

www.lookingglass.org   for 

more information, including  

the application form, complete 

application directions and an 

FAQ page that answers many 

common questions as well as 

offering helpful suggestions.  

 

Editors note:  Look for local 

scholarships through John 

George Foundation, Jackson 

Community Foundation at 

www.jacksoncf.org, The Inman 

Grant, and many others-such  

as those thru local and state 

colleges and universities.  ƭ 

Wellness/Craft Days 

start again                

in April!    

 

Count on joining us again on the 

first Friday of each month from                        

1 to 4 PM - as always.   

Mini classes this year will                 

focus on a variety of food -               

related topics.  We have a               

great volunteer coming in to  

help us play WII games!   We 

will end our day with great art/

craft projects!  There is no cost 

involved and a healthy snack is 

served! We hope to see you in 

the Spring. 

April 3  -  Diabetic Diets /                   

Tissue Paper Flowers 

May 3  -  Light Cooking  /    

Make Your Own Greeting Cards  

June 7  - Benefits of  Vitamin 

K / Handmade Paper 

July 12  - Smart Shopping  /                  

Paper Collage 

August 2  - Relaxation                     

Techniques / Hand Painted Tiles 

September 6  -   Food Safety  /

Decoupage Glass Plates  

October 4  - Eating Out   /                  

Painting on Canvas and Paper 

November 1 -  Healthy Snacks  / 

Painted Wood and Bead Bracelet 
 

If you would like to attend,      

volunteer to assist with                       

activities or if you have any 

questions,  contact Brenda         

Bobon at disAbility Connections 

782-6054 ext. #242. ƭ                   

First Two Inman                     

Scholarships Awarded 

Written by: Parrish L. Stahl                                    

At the time of her passing in 2002,  

family & friends of Jeannie Inman              

established a fund through the              

Jackson Community Foundation to 

support programs and services to 

benefit people with disabilities in  

our community. Over time that fund 

has grown to the point where small             

annual draws can be made from the 

fund without depleting it. 

Jeannie believed three things                

helped her be successful; community 

service, education & a strong family.  

Jeannieôs parents asked that some               

of her closest friends serve on a    

committee to do  positive activities 

with the available funds.  With this 

in mind, disAbility Connections is 

proud to Award two Jeannie D.                  

Inman Memorial Scholarships this 

year.  These scholarships are in the 

amount of 500.00 each. Jackson 

Community College has graciously 

matched this yearôs awards.  These 

scholarships have a requirement              

that winners perform 50 hours of                 

volunteer service to the community 

in exchange  

This yearôs winners are Kylee M.                   

Arnold and Deborah Johnson both               

of Jackson.  Future awards will be 

based on the available funds.  If                

you would like to contribute to                   

the Inman fund contact the Jackson 

Community Foundation or                           

disAbility Connections. ƭ 

.ƻō LƴƳŀƴΣ YȅƭŜŜ aΦ !ǊƴƻƭŘ Σ 5ŜōƻǊŀƘ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ 

ŀƴŘ ²ŀƴŘŀ LƴƳŀƴ ŀǘ ŀǿŀǊŘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴΦ  



Jacksonõs First                 

Caregiver Retreat         

Written by: Lora Bigcraft 
 

November 12, 2012 marked the 

beginning of what we hope               

will be a wonderful annual                 

experience for caregivers in 

Jackson. disAbility Connections 

had the pleasure of participating 

in Jacksons first Caregiver                  

Retreat; held this year at Vista 

Grande Villa.  Caregivers were 

provided with a day of rest and 

relaxation in acknowledgement 

of the hard work and devotion 

that they provide for a loved one.  

Free respite was provided if 

needed and caregivers were 

treated with free breakfast, lunch 

and spa services including                

massages, manicures and make-

up.  There was even a bit of               

retail therapy to add to the fun.   

I could go on and on about how 

great the event was, but Iôm                 

going to let you hear it straight 

from the source.  The following   

is an excerpt from a letter I     

received from a caregiver who 

attended this yearôs retreat. 

 

ñRecently I attended the                   

first ever Caregiver Retreat           

organized by community service 

agencies  and businesses at 

Vista Grande Villa.  I have                      

attended several other well                

established caregiver confer-

ences out of the county and I 

have to say this retreat was as 

well or better presented than the 

others!  It was so well organized 

I would never know it was the 

first year. 

 The sole concern of everyone 

from volunteers, vendors,                  

therapists, and Vista staff was 

pampering the caregiver.                   

Often, we caregivers feel guilty 

about taking time to care for 

ourselves.  It takes some             

encouragement to allow us to 

drop   that guilt and indulge in 

some self-preservation and re-

newal time.  This event and the 

people involved gave me that 

encouragement.  I truly felt 

pampered throughout the day 

while indulging in luxurious 

massages, reflexology, Reiki, 

manicure, retail therapy, fun 

promotional items, very tasty 

breakfast and lunch, even               

winning a door prize!  If I had 

been in need of respite care               

for my charge it would have 

been provided by trained                  

professionals free of charge.  

Vista provided a beautiful      

facility and very tasty food.  

There were several speakers 

educating on a variety of topics.  

 At the end of the day I felt a 

happy inner glow, rested and 

relaxed ready to resume my 

caregiver role.  I give a sincere 

thank you to everyone involved 

in this retreat.  For a few hours 

I was able to indulge in a much 

needed break and I still carry 

the memory with me to recall 

during moments of-well letôs 

just say, momentséò 
 

If you are a caregiver, mark 

your calendar for next yearôs 

retreat on November 6, 2013.  

We hope to see you there! ƭ 

disAbility Connections lobby gets new look!  

!ƊŜǊ ǘǿŜƭǾŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ  ƭƻŎŀǝƻƴΣ 
ǿŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ƻŶŎŜǎκƭƻōōȅ ǿŜǊŜ                   
ƴƻǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǘǊŀŶŎ ƅƻǿ 
ŀƴŘ ŎǳǎǘƻƳŜǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΦ ²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ  
ƻŦ .ƻŀǊŘ aŜƳōŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǝǊŜŘ !ǊŎƘƛǘŜŎǘΣ 
5ŀǾŜ CƭŜƳƛƴƎΣ ŀ ƴŜǿ ƭŀȅƻǳǘ ǿŀǎ ǎŜǘ ǳǇΦ   
¢ƘŜ ǎǘŀũ ƳŜǘ ǘƻ ōǊŀƛƴǎǘƻǊƳ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀƴŘ  
ǎǘŀũŜǊǎ [ƻǊŀ .ƛƎŎǊŀƊ ŀƴŘ Iƻƭƭȅ tŜǘŜǊǎƻƴ  
ǎŜǘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ŘŜŀƭǎ ƻƴ ǎƻƳŜ               
ƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ ǊŜ-ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜŘ ŦǳǊƴƛǎƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ              
ǳǎ ŀ ƴƛŎŜ ǿŀƛǝƴƎ ŀǊŜŀ ŦƻǊ ŎƭƛŜƴǘǎ ŀƭƻƴƎ                
ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƳƻǊŜ ŦǳƴŎǝƻƴŀƭ ƻŶŎŜ ǎǇŀŎŜΦ    

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŦŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ ǎǘƻǇ ƛƴ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ                 
ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿΣ ŀǧǊŀŎǝǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜ                                
ŦǳƴŎǝƻƴŀƭ ƭƻōōȅ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪ ŀǊŜŀΗ                                                       



Be nice!   Take care                            

of the people that                             

take care of you!                    

Written by:  Parrish L. Stahl 
 

One of the most rewarding and 

challenging aspect of everyoneôs                  

life is managing relationships.  One 

thing successful people with 

disabilities have in common is that 

most of them are masters at managing 

the key relationships in their lives.  

Being a person with a disAbility may 

mean not feeling well or even being in 

pain at times.  Some of us are lucky 

and have people that care.   
 

A large mistake I have made and have 

seen others do is to lash out verbally 

at people.  A disAbility is not a 

license to be rude.   The circle that is 

your friends, family and care givers 

can shrink or become non-existent.  

The most important piece of advice                  

I can give you is be nice, no matter 

what.  Manners go a long way in 

getting our needs met. You can still 

effectively advocate and stand up for 

yourself without being rude, 

obnoxious or otherwise disagreeable. 
 

If you make a mistake, apologize! 

Most everyone has a bad day from 

time to time.  Look in the mirror if 

you feel a need to blame someone.  It 

is how you work to fix your mistake 

that is important. No one deserves to 

be treated poorly.  
 

Being a good friend, neighbor, family 

member or employer will be full of 

initially unseen rewards, but almost 

always pay us back in tough times.  

The neighbor that you go out of your 

way to ask how they are and say ñhiò, 

may shovel your sidewalk after a 

storm.  Nothing is more important 

than how we carry ourselves and react 

to the people in our lives. ƭ 

Winter Emergency 

Preparedness for 

People with 

disAbilities                        

Written By:  Parrish L. Stahl 
 

What if my power goes out?             

Do I have  a short term and long 

term plan?  Most of us know that 

we should have some emergency 

gear ready.  People who live in 

Michigan or anywhere in the 

Midwest know that strong winter 

storms can and do occur with 

regularity.  We should have all 

the usual things like food that 

doesnôt require cooking or 

refrigeration, water, flashlight, 

radio, batteries, a lighter, first aid 

kit, blankets, a cell phone and 

other things.  A complete list    

can be found at Redcross.com. 
 

As people with disAbilities, it                 

is essential that we think ahead 

about our specialized needs both 

short and long term.  If you have 

emergency medication,  does it  

require refrigeration?  If so, do                 

I have a cooler, a thermometer 

and ice?  Do I depend on a power 

chair or other devices that are 

battery-dependent?  Is there a 

plan for charging these things?  

You may need a neighbor, friend 

or family member on call to help 

in the event of an emergency.  

Remember, if our community is 

in crisis; it is extremely likely 

that the people who take care of  

you are dealing with their own 

family emergency.   
 

Part of independent living is 

dealing with Murphyôs Law:  

What ever can go wrong will.  

You have a choice about whether 

or  not you are prepared.   Give  

it some thought! ƭ 
 

 

Wheelchair/

Mobility Devices 

Maintenance                   

Issues                                            

Written By: Parrish L. Stahl 
 

When you hear that squeak  

in your wheel it is not the 

time to turn up the radio and 

hope it fixes itself.  The 

health of your wheelchair or 

other mobility device needs  

to be a priority in  our lives. 

Much like other devices and 

machines, many times there 

are warning signs that some-

thing is wrong.    

By using your power of                   

observation do a self assess-

ment... how do your tires look 

- do they have rubber or plen-

ty of tread?  Is  your device 

clear of salt, mud, rusty 

screws or nuts?  Are your  

batteries staying charged as 

long as they should?  Is your 

seat stretched, ripped or are 

screws loose?  If you notice 

issues - contact the people 

who are responsible for 

maintenance on your equip-

ment before it breaks.   

If you donôt know what to do 

about a maintenance issue 

contact disAbility Connec-

tions and we will help you 

figure it out.. Maybe Fix-dis 

can do the repair right here!  , 

nothing is more important to 

your independence than your 

equipment. ƭ 

 


